

The Rt Hon Suella Braverman KC MP Home Secretary Home Office 2 Marsham Street London

Our ref:TP/VS

3 October 2022

Dear Home Secretary

RE: Joint Thematic Inspection of MAPPA: Twenty Years On

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this joint inspection. Suffolk Constabulary has provided an update on the recommendations for the police to directly act upon, which is attached. The response from the Constabulary reflects the pressure on the force with regard the management of offenders and high levels of demand in Suffolk. It also draws on the findings from the recent Suffolk Constabulary PEEL inspection to put this into context and provide reassurance around performance.

I will, as part of my oversight role, monitor the activity to respond to the police recommendations, and ongoing narrative around how the force is performing. Managing offenders is covered in a regular report to my Accountability and Performance Panel, a subject I have particular personal interest in.

Yours sincerely

Tim Passmore, Police and Crime Commissioner for Suffolk

Tun Parmore